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Dear Luke 
 
Planning consultation:  Everton Neighbourhood Plan - SEA & HRA screening assessment - Bassetlaw District 
Council 
 
Thank you for your consultation on the above dated 29/10/2018 
 
Natural England is a non-departmental public body. Our statutory purpose is to ensure that the natural 
environment is conserved, enhanced, and managed for the benefit of present and future generations, thereby 
contributing to sustainable development.   
 
Strategic Environmental Assessment Screening   
 
We welcome the production of this SEA Screening report. Natural England notes and concurs with the screening 
outcome i.e. that no SEA is required.  
 
Further guidance on deciding whether the proposals are likely to have significant environmental effects and the 
requirements for consulting Natural England on SEA are set out in the National Planning Practice Guidance. 
 
Habitats Regulations Assessment Screening  
 
Natural England notes the screening process applied to this Neighbourhood plan. We agree with the Council’s 
conclusion of no likely significant effect upon the named European designated sites: 
 

 Thorne & Hatfield Moors SPA 

 Hatfield Moor SAC 
 
Sweetman II Judgement  
 
Although an official position from Natural England has yet to be released, the following advice has been 
formulated through conversations with our legal and policy team.  
 
Competent authorities undertaking HRAs should be aware of a recent ruling made by the Court of Justice of the 
European Union (the CJEU) on the interpretation of the Habitats Directive in the case of People Over Wind and 
Sweetman vs Coillte Teoranta (ref: C 323/17). The case relates to the treatment of mitigation measures at the 
screening stage of a HRA when deciding whether an appropriate assessment of a plan/project is required. The 
Court’s Ruling goes against established practice in the UK that mitigation measures can, to a certain degree, be 
taken into account at the screening stage.   
 
As a result, Natural England advises that any “embedded” mitigation relating to protected sites under the 

http://planninguidance.planningportal.gov.uk/blog/guidance/strategic-environmental-assessment-and-sustainability-appraisal/does-a-neighbourhood-plan-require-a-sustainability-apporaisal/


  

Habitat Regulations 2017 Regulation 63 (1) should no longer be considered at the screening stage, but taken 
forward and considered at the appropriate assessment stage to inform a decision as whether no adverse effect 
on site integrity can be ascertained. In light of the recent case law, any reliance on measures intended to avoid 
or reduce harmful effects at the likely significant stage is vulnerable to legal challenge. You may also want to 
seek your own legal advice on any implications of this recent ruling for your decisions. 
 
In this case as no Likely Significant Effect has been identified and therefore no mitigation proposed this ruling 
would not affect the screening decision for this neighbourhood plan.  
 
We would be happy to comment further should the need arise but if in the meantime you have any queries 
please do not hesitate to contact us.  
 
For any queries relating to the specific advice in this letter only please contact me on 0208 026 8695. For any 
new consultations, or to provide further information on this consultation please send your correspondences to 
consultations@naturalengland.org.uk. 
 
We really value your feedback to help us improve the service we offer. We have attached a feedback form to 
this letter and welcome any comments you might have about our service 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
Laura Alvey 
Planning Adviser  
East Midlands Area Delivery  
 
laura.alvey@naturalengland.org.uk 
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